
From: Eldridge, Karyl < > 
Sent: Tuesday, June 23, 2020 3:34 PM 
To: Patrice Olds <polds@cityofsanmateo.org> 
Subject: Bay Meadows proposal 
  

Hi Patrice, 
  
Would you confirm that you received this email and please distribute it to the members of the 

Planning Commission? 

  
Thank you and best regards, 
  
Karyl Eldridge 

  
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

  
Dear San Mateo Planning Commissioners: 

  
On behalf of One San Mateo, I am writing to express our serious concerns about the changes 

proposed by Wilson Meany to its project at Bay Meadows.  The new plan, which could 

accommodate as many as 1,800 workers while providing only 57 homes, is radically 

unresponsive to the current needs of this city.  In a recent community survey, it was found that 

affordable housing was the chief concern of our residents, and yet the imbalance between jobs 

and housing in this new iteration of the Bay Meadows proposal only serves to aggravate 

affordability pressures in our city.  The members of One San Mateo strongly encourage the 

Planning Commission to reject the proposal in its new form. 

  

Sincerely, 
  

Karyl Eldridge 
Vice Chair of One San Mateo   
  
  

*Wire Fraud is Real*.  Before wiring any money, call the intended recipient at a number you 
know is valid to confirm the instructions. Additionally, please note that the sender does not 
have authority to bind a party to a real estate contract via written or verbal 
communication. 
 


